Amber Noworatzky

From:

Greg Minikel

Sent:

Wednesday, November 08, 2017 4:31 PM

To:

Dan Koski; Rhienna Gabriel; Chad Scheinoha; Billy Hutterer

Cc:

Karen Dorow: Amber Noworatzky; Nick Reimer

Subject:

FW: November Public Safety Agenda Add: North 30th Traffic

Attachments:

Work Order for Nov. STP Recommendations - Fairmont & N. 30th St. (Federal Mogul);

CAM02636.ipg; CAM02633.jpg; CAM02635.jpg

To All:

The existing pedestrian crossing signs on Fairmont St. by Federal Mogul were installed per the attached work order from January 2012.

We did not have this on our sign inventory, so we initially thought that someone recently installed the signs without our permission. That was not correct.

The signs were installed per Council action in 2011 and were installed by DPW staff in 2012. Billy will update sign inventory accordingly.

We can talk about this again at the Public Safety Committee meeting, but I am not sure what the City can do or what other signage could be used to alleviate the problem. The only thing I can think of off-hand would be more guardrail to prevent this, but we would rather not have more guardrail out there. It is hard to cut grass around. It restricts snow removal and just is generally not pleasing to look at. I do not think that the City should have to fund the guardrail either.

I think Debra Blake will need to work with their employees to do a better job of crossing the street at the signed location.

From: Blake, Debra L [mailto:Debra.Blake@federalmogul.com]

Sent: Tuesday, October 10, 2017 4:17 PM

To: Grea Minikel

Subject: RE: November Public Safety Agenda Add: North 30th Traffic

Thanks!

From: Greg Minikel [mailto:gminikel@manitowoc.org]

Sent: Tuesday, October 10, 2017 4:14 PM

To: Blake, Debra L < Debra. Blake@federalmogul.com >

Subject: RE: November Public Safety Agenda Add: North 30th Traffic

This email is from an external source. Only respond to the email, click links or open attachments if you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

The Public Safety Committee meetings are normally held on the 2nd Monday of the month, so the next scheduled meeting date should be Monday, November 13th at 6:00 pm at City Hall in the Council Chambers.

From: Blake, Debra L [mailto:Debra.Blake@federalmogul.com]

Sent: Tuesday, October 10, 2017 4:11 PM

To: Greg Minikel

Subject: RE: November Public Safety Agenda Add: North 30th Traffic

Can you please let me know date, time and location of said meeting.

From: Greg Minikel [mailto:gminikel@manitowoc.org]

Sent: Tuesday, October 10, 2017 2:51 PM

To: Blake, Debra L < Debra. Blake@federalmogul.com >

Cc: Dan Koski dkoski@manitowoc.org; Nick Reimer nreimer@manitowoc.org; Amber Noworatzky

<anoworatzky@manitowoc.org>

Subject: FW: November Public Safety Agenda Add: North 30th Traffic

This email is from an external source. Only respond to the email, click links or open attachments if you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hi Debra,

FYI: I just received this e-mail today.

I wanted you to be aware of the situation at Federal Mogul.

I would assume that you or someone from Federal Mogul should be at the next Public Safety Committee meeting as well to be able to speak to this issue. Thanks.

From: Dan Koski

Sent: Tuesday, October 10, 2017 8:43 AM

To: Greg Minikel

Subject: Fwd: November Public Safety Agenda Add: North 30th Traffic

Sent from my iPad

Begin forwarded message:

From: Rhienna Gabriel < rgabriel@manitowoc.org>

Date: October 10, 2017 at 7:36:14 AM CDT **To:** Mike Howe <mhowe@manitowoc.org>

Cc: Nick Reimer <nreimer@manitowoc.org>, "a.noworatzky@manitowoc.org"

<a.noworatzky@manitowoc.org>, "james@ecoclean360.com" <james@ecoclean360.com>, Dan

Koski <dkoski@manitowoc.org>

Subject: November Public Safety Agenda Add: North 30th Traffic

Good morning Chairman Howe:

Could you please add "North 30th Street/Fairmont Street Traffic Concerns" to the Public Safety November meeting for discussion and action as the committee deems appropriate?

Could you also please notify me of the confirmed date/time (Nov 13?) for the Public Safety meeting so I can make every effort to attend?

I've included attachments to better communicate the issue. James Turk of EcoClean360, a business in District 10 along North 30th Street, brought the issue to my attention.

Seemingly at shift change, pedestrian traffic from Federal Mogul floods the streets in route to their automobiles parked in the lot just north of the facility on North 30th Street. The vehicles then exit the lot, turning southbound on North 30th to loop back upon the pedestrian traffic. The congestion is further complicated by current blockades at the infrequently active railroad crossing and vehicle parking for drop off/pick up right in front of the Federal Mogul facility.

The street is not navigable when this occurs and it greatly hinders neighboring business operations.

I captured these images on Thursday, October 5 at approximately 3:30pm on my commute home though it happens multiple times daily according to reports.

I'd like to request the committee to consult our City Staff experts for proposed resolutions to traffic flow/safety issues and subsequently, make a motion for action upon those proposed solutions.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Rhienna Gabriel
City of Manitowoc, D-10 Alderman
920-316-0311